Minutes 1145                                                                                       Town of Blacksburg

Regular Council Meeting                                                                      December 9, 2014

Present for the Meeting were Mayor David Hogue; Councilman Janie Wilson; Councilman Mike Patterson; Councilman Dennis Stroupe. No press represented
Administration Trudy Martin gave the invocation.

Mayor Hogue recommended the minutes 1144 be approved as written. Councilman Patterson made the motion and Councilman Wilson seconded the motion. All were in favor.
Councilman Wilson made a motion to approve the bills as distributed with the exception of Patterson’s Wrecker Service. Councilman Patterson seconded. All were in favor. 

Councilman Wilson made a motion to approve Patterson’s Wrecker Service bill. Councilman Stroupe seconded. All were in favor. Patterson recused himself.

Mayor Hogue made the recommendation to sell engraved paver bricks $75.00 for the first one and $50.00 for each additional brick to help offset some of the cost of the Museum. Councilman Patterson made the motion. Councilman Stroupe seconded. All were in favor.

Councilman Patterson recommended the Town accept the gift of two trees from Ms. Bonnie Baxter and Mr. David Humphries in honor of our Veterans. Councilman Patterson made the motion. Mayor Hogue seconded. All were in favor.

Mayor Hogue informed council that the Community House would not be used as the Senior Center as the Senior Center Board stated that the building was too small for their needs. 
Administrator Martin updated council on the ARC Grant. Ms. Martin told council that the Town had been invited to submit a complete application by 5:00pm on December19, 2014.

Mayor Hogue made the recommendation to go into executive session to get legal advice from Attorney Flynn. Councilman Patterson made the motion. Councilman Wilson seconded. All were in favor.

Mayor Hogue made the recommendation to return to regular session. Councilman Patterson made the motion. Councilman Wilson seconded. All were in favor.

Attorney Flynn updated council on the Kelvin Young lawsuit, stating the depositions would begin next week.

Attorney Flynn also gave Council and Chief Ham advice on ordinances including the Wrecker Ordinance which will remain unchanged.

Administrator Martin presented the sewer adjustments which were approved with the exception of Upstate Ventures. Councilman Stroupe made the motion. Councilman Patterson seconded. All were in favor.

Being no further business Mayor Hogue asked for a motion to adjourn. Councilman Patterson made the motion. Councilman Wilson seconded. All were in favor.
Adjournment 8pm

Respectfully Submitted

Debby Mullinax

     Clerk

Approval ___________________________________

                              Mayor of Blacksburg

